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When Mike McKenna of  Ocean 
City was the President and 

COO of  Crown Cork & Seal, he never 
felt the need to stay in fancy hotel suites 
when traveling, unlike some colleagues. 
“We’d be gone all day and go right to 
sleep when we got to the hotel. I’d say, 
‘What do you need a suite for?’ I could 
never understand it.” 

However, when it comes to patients at 
Shore Medical Center, Mike believes 
they deserve the very best. It’s why he 
and his wife, Letty, began supporting 
Shore in 2001, and it’s why they made 
a major gift in 2019 to renovate rooms 
on Shore’s 5 Hayes unit. With their 
generous donation, Shore was able to 
transform a section of  hospital rooms 
into three beautiful and home-like suites 

for patients at end-of-life so their families 
can be with them comfortably during their 
final days.  

“We love Shore Medical Center greatly,” 
said Mike. “We became members of  the 
Stainton Society in 2001, and then joined 
the Lightkeeper’s Society. We attended 
their fundraising galas and contributed to 
the Shore Tomorrow capital campaign 
to help fund the hospital expansion. We 
enjoyed giving back to Shore.”
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Photo: Letty and Mike McKenna with their children in the 
family room of  one of  three new suites for patients who 
are at end-of-life, located on Shore’s 5 Hayes unit. Shore 
Medical Center dedicated the suites to Letty and Mike at 
a ceremony on October 19, 2022. Pictured left to right is 
Kathy Doyle, Letty and Mike McKenna, Suzanne Karcher, 
Meg Herman and Archie Karcher. 

Mike & Letty McKenna Help Bring Comfort  
to Hospice Patients and Their Families
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A Priceless Gift
Mary McGuckin became close with 
Mike and Letty over the years through 
her role as manager of  Shore Medical 
Center’s Lightkeeper’s Society, which 
provides concierge-like benefits to  
donors who give $5,000 or more  
annually. She took Mike and Letty out 
to lunch and presented them with three 
possible projects they could support, 
and they chose the patient suites. 

When a patient is at end-of-life, most 
would rather be home during their 
final days. When that can’t happen, the 
suites provide them with a wonderful  
alternative. Two suites have an attached 
family room with a sofa bed and ample 
space for friends and family to gather 
and spend time with their loved one. 

Jill Shultz, MSN, RN, Administrative 
Director of  Nursing at Shore Medical 
Center, explains exactly why these 
suites are so important. 

“Our standard patient rooms are big 
enough for most situations, but when a 
patient is at end-of-life we allow them 
to have as many visitors as they want. 
Recently we had 12 family members 
gathered in one of  the suites. Being 

able to give them that comfort of   
being with their loved one and with 
each other so they can begin the  
grieving process is so very special,” said 
Jill. “It also gives our nurses peace of  
mind, knowing the families have space 
to gather together.”

Kelly Duma, RN, BSN, NE-BC, nurse 
manager on 5 Hayes, says the patients’ 
and families’ reactions to the suites 
have been priceless. 

“One patient sent a photo of  his room 
to a friend, who asked, ‘What hotel are 
you in?’ Another family looked around 
in awe and exclaimed, ‘All this is ours?’ 
Thanks to Mike and Letty, we can give 
patients and families this space in their 
time of  need,” Kelly said. 

The suites feature high-end custom  
furnishings and shutters, soft lighting, 
and soothing color schemes and  
artwork, all carefully selected to create 
a peaceful and calming environment. 

“When someone you love is dying, those 
last days are some of  the most difficult 
but also the most precious. This gift is 
touching many people in our community 
in wonderful ways,” Kelly said. 

Leave a Legacy at Shore Medical Center with a Planned Gift 
Help Shore meet the healthcare needs of current and future generations!  

Learn more at www.GivetoShore.org or call Mary McGuckin at 609-653-4657. 

From Family Pollyanna 
to Charitable Donations
Mike and Letty passed down their  
philanthropic values to their six  
daughters and sons by marriage, and 
now their grandchildren, who celebrate 
the holidays with an annual collective 
donation to a charity. 

“Years ago, our kids had a Pollyanna 
with each other, but they realized they 
didn’t need the gifts and instead decided 
to make a group donation to a charity,” 
Mike said. “Now, our grandchildren 
do the same. They actually make their 
donation in honor of  Letty and me.” 

Mike and Letty’s children deeply  
appreciate their parents’ humbleness  
and how they were always helping others. 
They all agree that their parents have 
been incredible role models who taught 
them the importance of  giving back. 

After the suite dedication ceremony, 
Mike and Letty’s children felt even  
more in awe of  their parents and the  
difference they have made at Shore and 
in our community. They shared that 
their parents’ most recent gesture made 
them want to give back even more. 

When asked why he thought giving to 
Shore was important, Mike said, “When 
you get to know Shore and all they are 
doing, you realize how worthwhile it is  
to support them any way you can.  
I know Mary McGuckin would love  
to help connect other families like ours 
with meaningful projects that can make 
a big impact.” 

If  you would like to leave a legacy at Shore 
Medical Center, please call Mary McGuckin, 
Lightkeeper’s Society Manager, at 609-653-4657 
or mmcguckin@shoremedicalcenter.org
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(continued from page 1)

In October, Mike and Letty McKenna helped cut the ribbon on the new suites for patients who are at end-of-life and their 
families, made possible with their generous donation. Pictured left to right is Ron Johnson, Shore Medical Center President 
& CEO; David Hughes, Chief  Financial Officer & Chief  Development Officer; Mike and Letty McKenna; Kelly Duma, 
RN, BSN, NE-BC, 5 Hayes Nurse Manager; and Mary McGuckin, Manager, Shore Lightkeeper’s Society.  



Leave a Legacy at Shore Medical Center with a Planned Gift 
Help Shore meet the healthcare needs of current and future generations!  

Learn more at www.GivetoShore.org or call Mary McGuckin at 609-653-4657. 
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May 10 saw the return of  one of  the Auxiliary of  Shore Medical Center’s most beloved fundraising events, and 
it was a huge success! The Thrift Shop Fashion Show, held at Greate Bay Country Club, featured volunteer models 
decked out in donated clothing, accessories, and shoes, hand-picked from the Auxiliary’s Somers Point and Marmora 
thrift shops. Special thanks to our Auxiliary, volunteers, thrift shop team, guests, donors and sponsors for their time 
and generosity. Would you like to join the Auxiliary of  Shore Medical Center and help raise funds for patient care initiatives at 
Shore? They are always eager to welcome new members! To learn more, contact Lisa DiTroia at 609-653-4646 or  
lditroia@shoremedicalcenter.org.  

Auxiliary Co-Chair Gerri Yollin, left, with Auxiliary member Lynn Brock, getting ready 
to walk the runway. 

Guests enjoyed a Thrift Shop Pop-Up sale featuring a wide selection of  clothing and  
accessories, carefully selected from items donated to the Auxiliary’s Somers Point and 
Marmora thrift shops. 
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In December 2022, Congress passed the SECURE Act 2.0, which stands for Setting Every Community Up for  
Retirement Enhancement. As part of  this law, the age for Required Minimum Distribution is now 73. IRA owners  
who turn 72 in 2023 (those born in 1951) do not have an RMD due this year. Instead, they will need to start taking RMDs  
when they attain age 73 in 2024. 

RMDs are of  course taxable income. As part of  the SECURE Act 2.0, you can take a one-time qualified charitable  
distribution (QCD) of  up to $50,000 per person ($100,000 per couple) directly from your IRA to a charity like Shore  
Medical Center. Shore Medical Center is one of  a small number of  charitable organizations to have a Charitable Gift  
Annuity in place. 

Shore Medical Center’s Charitable Gift Annuity provides you with a great option to reduce your overall IRA value,  
support Shore Medical Center, and generate stable, fixed taxable income for life. At maturity, the balance of  your  
annuity will benefit Shore Medical Center. To learn more, please contact Mary McGuckin at 609.653.4657  
or mmcguckin@shoremedicalcenter.org. 

Auxiliary Thrift Shop Fashion Show Raises $18,300 

Charitable Annuity: Another Great Way to  
Support Shore  
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With your support and with the  
March 2023 closure of  Bacharach 
Institute for Rehabilitation, Shore has 
added four new outpatient rehabilitation  
therapists from Bacharach and two 
new service lines. These new therapists 
include Kevin Scott, MSPT, and  
Nancy Thurlow, MSPT, as well as  
Jennifer Brooks, PT, DPT, CLT-LANA,  
who is providing oncology rehab 
and lymphedema management,  
and occupational therapist Patricia 
Chichester OTR/L, who specializes  
in hand therapy.  

Jennifer Pesce, Director of  Rehabilitation, 
says Shore’s outpatient rehabilitation  
program has grown rapidly, especially 
since Shore Physicians Group’s  
Orthopaedic Surgery & Sports Medicine 
Division moved to the same building. 
Now, with oncology rehabilitation and 
hand therapy, she and her team are  
looking forward to helping even more 
people receive care close to home. 

“With these new therapists and services, 
we can offer our community greater 
convenience, more diverse treatments 
and even better patient outcomes,” 
Pesce says. 

Cancer & Lymphedema 
Therapy
Jennifer Brooks PT, DPT, CLT-LANA is 
a physical therapist with over 20 years of  
experience in oncology rehabilitation and 
lymphedema management. Her office is 
located at Shore Cancer Center, making 
it the only cancer center in the region to 
offer this program. 

“People with cancer can experience 
many side effects from the cancer itself   

or from treatment,” Brooks says.  
“Specialized therapy is vital to  
helping them regain range of  motion  
and strength, reduce pain and swelling, 
and improve their quality of  life.”

Brooks added that she also helps people 
with non-cancer-related lymphedema 
and swelling management, including 
those with poor circulation or lymphatic 
system problems resulting from accidents 
or surgeries.

“I love what I do, and I’m thrilled to 
be here at Shore for anyone who needs 
cancer-related therapy – including those 
who get their cancer care elsewhere,” 
Brooks says.

Hand Therapy
Until Patricia Chichester, OTR/L, 
came to Shore, we did not have a  
full-time outpatient occupational 
therapist at our Center for Outpatient 
Rehabilitation. Chichester specializes 
in hand therapy, a rare service in this 
region, and helps patients with hand 
or wrist fractures, contractures, tendon 

Occupational Therapist Patricia Chichester, OTR/L, is 
now providing hand and upper extremity therapy at Shore’s 
Center for Outpatient Rehabilitation.

Physical therapist Jennifer Brooks, PT, DPT, CLT-LANA, 
is now providing oncology rehabilitation and lymphedema 
management at Shore Cancer Center.
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Shore Offers New Outpatient Rehabilitation Services 
to Meet Patient Needs   

tears, and post-operative issues. She 
also treats repetitive stress injuries,  
such as carpal tunnel syndrome. Using 
a variety of  therapeutic modalities  
including splinting, exercises and 
fluidotherapy, Chichester helps her 
patients regain the ability to perform 
daily living activities, like turning a key 
in a door or brushing their hair.   

But hands are not the only thing 
Chichester treats.

“I began my occupational therapy 
career at Bacharach 34 years ago and 
had OT mentors in practically every 
expertise. Hand therapy is my focus, 
but I love helping all patients, including 
people with neurological conditions 
such as stroke,” Chichester says.

Caring Together  
With our donors’ generous support, we 
were able to add these needed services 
and the equipment and technology 
required to provide care. Thank you 
for the essential role you play in Caring 
Together for our community! 
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We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the following members of Shore Medical Center’s Lightkeeper’s Society, which 
recognizes donors who annually contribute $5,000 or more to Shore Medical Center to help further advance the care of our 
patients. Those marked with an asterisk (*) are also members of the DiOrio Society, which recognizes those who have made a 

planned gift to Shore Medical Center.  We thank these individuals and families for their investment in future generations. 

Anonymous
Adams-Perfect Funeral Homes, Inc.
Anna J. Articolo-Raab: In memory  
of  Dr. Richard L. Raab
Kathy & Michael Azeez
Holly Badali
Alan & Karen Beatty
Debbie Beck *
Mark Benevento
Lee & Catherine Bergen *
The Family of  Joseph V. Curcio
David & Sandra Beyel
Suzanne H. Binswanger
Charles & Susan Biscieglia *
Steve & Karen Brady
The Broadley Family
Maripeg Bruder
Marlene & Bob Buckley
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Cacossa
Anthony & Virginia Cannata *
Ernest & Carol Casaccio
Tyler & Darcy Casaccio
Mr. Ralph Clayton
Robert Clayton
Brian & Kerri Coggins
Tripp & Arleen Coggins
David & Barbara Cohen
Palma & Michael Crooks
John & Dian Dabek
Dr. & Mrs. Fernando Delasotta
Tony & Tina DeSantis
The Desiderio Family
Dietz & Watson Inc.
John & Kathy Donnelly
Dan & Anita Fisher
Nancy Fissel
David & Elizabeth Frank
Tony & Cricket Frank
Mr. & Mrs. William Frankel
Mr. James Fraser *
Mary Garrett *
Jeanette Giemza - Circle Liquor Store
Guy & Carol Giordano

Dr. Kimberly & Thomas L. Glenn, III  
and Anne-Marie Glenn
Leon & Elizabeth Grisbaum
Michael & Susan Gross *
Ronald  S. Gross
Ed Gurwicz
Joe & Kathy Gurwicz
Mitchell Gurwicz
Mr. & Mrs. Albert L. Gutierrez
Janie & Scott Halliday
Patrick Halliday *
Mrs. Helen Hamilton *
Harvey Family Foundation
The Healey Family
Thomas & Corinne Heist
Jim & Linda Houck
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Hughes
The Jack M. Soble Family
Fox Real Estate
Ron Johnson
In memory of  Nikolaus R. Kampf
Russell & Barbara Reynolds Kelly
Eleanor Kennedy
Aileen & Frank Kevane
Robin Keyack
Jean & Bill Kirchhoff
Dr. & Mrs. Edmund J. Koenke
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Kohler
Ken & Shelley Koreyva
Di & Dallas Krapf
Ed & Linda Kuehnle
Mrs. Mary Anne Kull
Jane Laffend
Robert & Susan Lang
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Leonard
Mark Lippman
Pete Madden
The Thomas F. McGowan Family
Lynn A. McIntyre & Stephen D. Flanagan
Marie L. McIntyre
Mike McKenna in memory of  Letty McKenna
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McMahon Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. William Mentzer

Laura Messner
The Messner Foundation
Milton Schamach Foundation, Inc.
Christopher & Andrea Monihan
Michael & Holly Monihan
The Morello Family
Terrence Much in honor & memory  
of  son Mark Much *
Mr. Karl Multhaup *
Mac & Ginny Peter
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Phillips Sr. and family
K. Ronald & Eileen Pitel *
Caroline & Richard Pitman *
Dr. Constance Jenkins Pritchard
John & Marty Quinn
Jane Rakestraw
Mr. & Mrs. David Reif
Barbara & Michael Ridge
Beau & Alyson Ridge
Thomas & Lisa Ritter
Linda S. Rothermel
Jeanne M. Rowe MD
Linda Scarborough
Drs. Raymond & Nancy Schreyer
Jonathan Shiekman
The Sidewater Family Foundation
George & Patricia Siganos
Dr. Angelo & JoAnne Sparagna
Mrs. Rosemarie Speitel *
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Stablini
Mark Stephens
The Sukonik Family *
Jayne Suskin
In memory of  Dr. Robin Carter, Obstetrics
Brenda & Terry Thomas
Mrs. Dorothy Tochterman
Sandy & George Tzaferos
Bernice vanSteyn-Weiss *
Burt & Susan Wilkins
Rosalind White Williams
Dr. John Wilson and Family

LIGHTKEEPER’S SOCIETY MEMBERS 

We would also like to thank our generous donors who have requested to remain anonymous. 
Their contributions, along with those from our donors listed above, have had a tremendous impact on our hospital and our patients.
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Maryanne Adams

Mr. Robert Allen

Ms. Mary Ann Azcarraga

Beach Buddies Animal Hospital

Mr. & Mrs. David C. Beyel

Mr. & Mrs. Marianne Bigley

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Booth

Mr. James Bourgeois

Mr. Edward Brosnan

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Cahill

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Cantz

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Casaccio

Mr. & Mrs. Agostino Cipollini

Ms. Gayle Cogan

Mrs. Nancy Copple

Mr. Mark Cox

Mr. James Crawford

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Cristella

Mr. & Mrs. William Crockford

Kathleen Crockford

Mrs. Patricia Crowley

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Damico

Mr. Richard Daniels

Mrs. Valerie DeJoseph

Mr. Dennis DiOrio

Mr. & Mrs. F. Joseph DiOrio

Mr. & Mrs. Clifford Dirkes

Mrs. Lynda Donovan

Mr. & Mrs. William Duffy

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Egan

Ms. Kathleen Everett

Mr. & Mrs. Fredrick Fontana

Ms. Sally Forshaw

Ms. Georgette Fox

The Fox Foundation

Dr. & Mrs. Brett Foxman

Mrs. Mei Shan Gavrell

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Gesler

Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ginieczki

Dr. & Mrs. Gary Glass

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gordon

Mr. John Gosner

Mr. Timothy Hanlon

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Heist III

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hohmann

Ms. Courtney Humphrey

Mrs. Carole Hyman

Ms. Kimberly Kaczmarski

Mrs. Hazel Kavle

Dr. & Mrs. John Keating

Ms. Heidi King

Mrs. Marion MacKinnon

Mr. Tom & Donna Major

Mrs. Maggie Mammano

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Margolis

Mrs. Jeannette McAllister

Ms. Kathryn McCormick

Mr. & Mrs. Robert McGinty

Drs. Brendan & Jennifer Meyer

Mrs. Mary Millar

Ms. Cindy Miller

Mr. Edward Mowbray

Mr. Jesus Pagan

Mr. & Mrs. David Perry

Eileen A. Pitel

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pitman

Mr. John Ponton

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Rambo

Mr. Howard Reed

Mr. Robert Robertson

Ms. Diane Ross

Ms. Mary Rossiter

Mr. John Ruiz

Mr. Robert Sabarre

Dr. & Mrs. Vinayak Sabnis

Dr. & Mrs. Edward Salmon

Dr. Kenneth Schwab

Dr. Judith Schwartz

Ms. Marlene Sheppard

Mr. Michael Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Leo Sniger

Ms. Lilia Sollish

Ms. Marcia Stewart-Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Taccarino

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Thompson

Mr. & Mrs. Allen Townsend

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Traa

Mr. Victor Urbon

Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Uretsky

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Vaughn

Dante & Mary Ann Mazza Vergulti

Ms. Calla Waldron-Buck

Mr. & Mrs. Burton Wilkins

Rob & Elizabeth Wood 

Mr. Robert Wood

Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Wood

Dr. Patrick Zazzaro

2023 STAINTON SOCIETY MEMBERS
We are deeply grateful for the generous support of our current Stainton Society members listed below.  

Stainton Society members give between $500 and $4,999 to Shore Medical Center annually, and help provide  
ongoing philanthropic support for our hospital’s patient care initiatives.  If you would like to join the Stainton Society,  

please visit www.GivetoShore.org or contact Jessica Giles at (609) 653-3986.


